
Kimberly-Clark de México S.A.B. de C.V. (KCM) informs that last Friday June 1st, a fire took place at 

its Morelia mill located in the State of Michoacan.  

Preliminary reports point to a short circuit as the cause and investigations continue. 

Fortunately, none of our personnel suffer any injury whatsoever. 

The affected assets represent less than 3 percent of the company´s fixed assets. KCM estimates 

that there will not be any material effect to its results as the company has proper insurance and 

has available capacity in its 11 manufacturing sites.  

 


